Superintendent’s Report

February 27, 2017
I.       Soft Skills
As I continue to research best practices and consider criteria for soft skills certification, I’ve had conversation with colleagues throughout OVEC in hopes of gaining further insight.  Since we have little input from industry in Spencer County, the motivation for students to enhance soft skills is minimal.  However, I’m currently working with Shelby and Bullitt County to develop criteria and provide an avenue where industry in those counties would be interested in our students considering the need that continues to exist for a trained and responsible young workforce.
        II.      Out-of-district meetings
January 25th; OVEC – Shelbyville

February 14th, House Ed Committee – Frankfort

February 15th, Farm Machinery Show – Louisville

February 16th, Senate Ed Committee – Frankfort

February 22nd, OVEC – Shelbyville

February 24th, KSBA - Louisville

III. Principal’s Meeting Agenda
*See Attached
IV. Program Director’s Meeting
*See Attached
V. Advisory Council Agenda
*N/A
VI. TES Construction Project
Monthly progress meeting was held on Thursday, February 16th.  Agenda and reports are attached, next meeting is March 2nd.  Further, I had conversation with Kenny and Justin on Wednesday regarding future projects.  My intent at the April 13th work session is to provide you with adequate information regarding the academic/athletic complex, the bus annex, and restoration of the old TES building.  Additionally, I’ve asked Vicki to touch base with our fiscal agent on or around the first week of April in order to get an updated financial statement showing current bonding potential as we prepare for additional construction.       
VII. TES Set Aside Funds
Just to ensure the funds discussed last month are appropriately integrated into the TES budget, I’ve asked Vicki to divide the $250,000 evenly across three years.  Those funds would cover the cost of an Assistant Principal for the next three years which will provide monetary relief to the process of allocating staff.  Generally, staff increases coincide with enrollment increases except for this administrative addition that has been added as a result of growth via the redistricting process.  
VIII. 2016-2017 Calendar 
As a result of a mild winter, we are currently set to graduate on Friday, May 26th.  Although we are not yet ready to officially modify the calendar to incorporate the two inclement weather days we experienced in January, the last student attendance day right as of this moment is scheduled for Tuesday, May 23rd.
IX. Community Perception Surveys
Survey results will be collected and summarized prior to the BOE Meeting.
X. Task Force
Wednesday the 22nd, I met with Judge Riley, Magistrate Moore, and representatives from KIPDA and Economic Development.  The purpose of the meeting was to begin discussion regarding the feasibility of bringing something similar to the Locust Trace Agri-Science Center into Spencer County.  Although obstacles abound, a facility such as this would not only compliment multiple career pathways for the students of Spencer County, it would serve as a regional hub for educating area students from other counties in career possibilities of high interest.
XI. Staffing Allocations
By statute, preliminary allocations are to be approved by March 1st with final approval and submission to the state by May 1st.  In the past, we have been extremely accurate in our projections with no further shifts needed between March 1st and May 1st.  However, when you consider the Kindergarten birthday cut-off, the inaccuracy of projecting what part of the county 2012 live birth rates took place, the redistricting, hardship and non-resident contracts, there are multiple factors in play that will make accuracy of the projections nearly impossible at this point.  However, after discussing and moving five teachers from SCES to TES, the following projections within the allocations validated the process according to student enrollment numbers.  That said, there could be additional changes between now and May 1st, and possibly even another teacher transfer which could take place over the summer, but with the current information I have to work from, I’m comfortable with the current allocations.
